Action notes from the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on 14th September 2016 

                                   at Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT: Councillors Gavin Hamilton (Chairman), and Christine Lewis.

Graham Bould (Clerk) 
One Parishioners

The following members had tendered their apologies as they were away: Councillors Barry Spittle, David Plant and John Pigg.

As the meeting did not have the required quorum (three members) with the agreement of the Chairman the following actions to be undertaken by the Clerk before the next meeting.
45/16. Actions.

· A442: to reregister with Shropshire Council a Community Concern for a crossing in light of the weight of public concern.

· Dog Fouling: to ask Shropshire Council to place a bin on Cheswardine Lane.

· Smart Water Project: to promote the project again in the Parish Newsletter.

· Jubilee Play Park: report held over to November’s meeting, action cutting the hedge.

· Asset Register and Financial Regulations: held over to November’s meeting.

· Budget update: held over to November’s meeting.

· Bus Shelter: secure a quote for the gutting, down pipe and soak away.

· Phone Box: investigate status of phone box with the authorities.

· Report footpath from the South Lodge is impassable, branch across the route.
·  To pursue an ‘email conference’ with members on the outstanding payments below:
	Cheque no.
	Payee and item.
	Amount.

	100121
	SALC: Three Councillors guides
	£   6.00

	100122
	Graham Bould: Clerks expenses
	£  87.96

	100123
	Playsafty Ltd: ROSPA inspection
	£  84.00

	100124
	Goulburn Settled Estates: rent play area
	£  10.00

	100125
	Graham Bould: Basic pay & allowance (half year)
	£585.66

	100126
	HM Revenue & Customs: PAYE
	£133.20


· Correspondence: the list below to be held over to November’s meeting:
	Norton Village Hall Committee: request for a £1,000 to help with decorating the hall

	Consideration of a BMX track on the football field off Cheswardine Lane

	Investment in the Sports Pavilion on the football field off Cheswardine Lane

	Petition by 23 Parishioners requesting a play area & outside gym on the football field off Cheswardine Lane

	Norton Road Safety Action Group’s concerns (already circulated)


Matters for Consideration at the next meeting
Standard agenda items:
· Highways: A442 & Cheswardine Lane
· Footpaths

· Dog Fouling 

· Website.

· Smart Water Project
· Public Phone box 

· BMX track

· Jubilee Playpark

· Finance

· Correspondence
Meeting closed at 8.30pm 





Chairman…………………………………………………






 Date………………………………………………………..
Dates of future meetings 16/17:
2nd November 2016

4th January (Precept meeting), 1st March and 3rd May (Parish Meeting & AGM) 2017

Graham Bould (Clerk), 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford. TF4 3JG                                                                          01952-594758 and 07792300702 gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 
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